

KINGDOM OF BELGIUM

Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Social Affairs and Public Health, in charge of Development Cooperation and Major Cities Policy

Dr Natalia KANEM Executive Director UNFPA

New York

our reference

D2.5/SV/ MUL 09.02.07.02.04/ 2022/9785

2 2 NOV. 2822

to be quoted in all correspondence

Re: Belgian Contribution to the UNFPA-UNICEF Joint Programme on the Elimination of Female Genital Mutilation: Delivering the Global Promise to End FGM by 2030

Dear Dr. Natalia Kanem,

I have the pleasure to inform you that the Government of Belgium, through its Federal Public Service of Foreign Affairs - Directorate-General for Development Cooperation and Humanitarian Aid (DGD) has foreseen a voluntary contribution of 3.000.000 EUR to the UNFPA-UNICEF Joint Programme on the Elimination of Genital Mutilation for the period 2022-2024.

This contribution will be paid and managed as stated in the Standard Administrative Agreement that is attached in two copies.

I would be grateful if you could acknowledge receipt of this letter and send a signed copy of the Standard Administrative Agreement.

Yours sincerely,

Frank Vandenbroucke

Enclosure(s):

- 2 copies of the Standard Administrative Agreement

Royal Decree